
 
 

 
 

February 22, 2022        
 
Michael Wareman  
 
VIA EMAIL –    
  
Re:  FOIA Request received 2/17/2022 
 
Subject: This is a Freedom of Information Act request for details of all versions of the change of this web page: 

https://www.sd308.org/Page/26155 

Each revision of the page should include a copy of the before and after, details about the authentication/user 
account making the change and the IP address that the change was made from - from the initial creation of the 
page to the latest change of the page dated 2/16/2022. 

 

Dear Mr Wareman: 

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308’s response to your January 28, 2022 
request under the Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above 
referenced information.  The only reports readily available related to the website are those provided by 
Blackboard Anthology's Website Community Manager.  These reports are limited.  We do not track IP addresses 
outside of the terms of Blackboard's privacy policy.  Of the information requested, SD 308 has the following 
information from "Last Modified Report" pulled today 2-18-2022. Below is the last modified date for the COVID 
Resources section. The specific page request is titled "SY 21-22 Safety Plan".  Attached is the current website 
revision. 

SY 21-22 Safety Plan Theresa Komitas 2/16/2022 6:09:11 PM 

 

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document 
will be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org  and select Our District > 
Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses>FOIA Requests Responses -2022>then select 
FOIA ID #22-18. 

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 
John Petzke 
John Petzke, CFO 
Freedom of Information Officer 




















